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December 31, 2013 

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 
HONORABLE CITY COUNCIL 
c m ADMINISTRATOR 
CITIZENS OF OAKLAND 
OAKLAND, CAQFORNIA 

RE: AUDIT RECOMMENDATION FOLLOW-UP REPORT FOR THE OAKLAND POLICE 
DEPARTMENT TECHNOLOGY PERFORMANCE AUDIT 

Dear Mayor Quan, President Kernighan, Members of the City Council, City Administrator 

Santana, and Oakland Citizens 

The Office of the City Auditor (Office) is required to report the status of its audit 
recommendations to the City Council (Council) In August 2012, the Office released the 
Police Technology Performance Audit FY 2005-07 through 2010-11 

The audit contained 22 recommendations The Administration has closed six 
recommendations and partially closed ten recommendations Six recommendations remain 
open The Office's follow-up found that OPD and DIT have made many improvements in 
collaborating more effectively, including developing an Inventory of all OPD technology 
systems and projects However, OPD still has not implemented a strategic plan and it also 
needs to establish a process to periodically evaluate its technology systems to ensure that 
the City is receiving its desired benefits In its response, attached to this report, the 
Administration anticipates addressing all open and partially dosed recommendations by July 
1, 2014 

Audits are an objective assessment of whether or not public resources are responsibly and 
effectively managed to achieve intended results The impact of an audit's recommendations 
IS achieved when the City Administration ensures prompt and proper implementation. 
Increased accountability, and proper safeguarding of City assets. Therefore, it is critical that 
the City Administration act upon its responsibility to Oakland residents through timely 
implementation of audit recommendations. 








































